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 FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESKñAaron Richards 
This is the last newsletter for the year. A year that 

has raced by very quickly. For me it has been a fun 

and exciting year. A year of adventure as a new 

member of the St Josephôs Community. I have 

really appreciated the support of the Board of 

Trustees and Mrs Verweij who have provided their 

continued support throughout the year. The Board is 

very proud of their school and is passionate about 

seeing it continue to succeed in providing quality 

education for all St Josephôs students. 

One of the special characteristics of our community 

is the strong link between the school and parish. 

This is mostly unseen, however a huge amount of 

work goes on behind the scenes that involve the 

Parish Priest, Parish workers, proprietor trustees on 

the school board, collective visioning for the future 

of the school etc, the list goes on. The link between 

the school and parish is the keystone to this 

amazing community. 

I would like to thank the PTA and their supporters 

for all their dedication this year supporting school 

initiative, raising funds for the school and 

organising fundraisers. It is often a thankless task 

but their generous gift of service has an 

unmeasurable positive effect on the school. 

I would also like to thank those wonderful parents 

who pop into school to help out or provide the 

positive feedback. In the business of the day your 

positive encouragement makes the world of 

difference to the staff members who receive it. I 

personally appreciate the kind sentiments that have 

been shared with me throughout the year. 

Lastly a thanks to the staff for their hard work this 

year. We are blessed to have many experienced and 

talented individuals who have made this year a huge 

success. I have provided a little detail in this 

newsletter about this success. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity, on behalf of 

the staff, to wish you and your family every 

blessing during Christmas and its holiday season. 

 
2018 SCHOOL YEAR START DATE 
The school year begins for all the children on 
Wednesday 31 January.   

 
 
 
 
 

 

A YEAR OF PROGRESS 
There were a number of stories in the media yesterday 
relating to failing reading statistics according to the 
Progress in International Reading Literacy Study 
(PIRLS).  The study confirmed that New Zealand 
ranked 33rd out of 50 countries. This is eight places 
lower than in 2011. 
It is with great pride that I can announce that St 
Josephôs School Papanui is bucking this trend. Recent 
National Standard  data collated by Mrs Verweij 
(Deputy Principal) has confirmed that 90% of students 
at St Josephôs School Papanui are achieving at or 
above the National Standard. This is an increase of 4% 
compared to last yearôs data. It should also be noted 
that the impressive 41% of students at St Josephôs 
School Papanui are achieving at a reading level a year 
in advance of the National Standard. Our commitment 
to helping children achieve their potential has 
increased the proportion of students achieving above 
the National Standard by 3%. 
I would like to congratulate the teachers and support 
staff on this wonderful result that I directly attribute to 
their commitment to providing children with quality 
learning experiences. 
There are two new initiatives that would have also 
contributed to this positive result. The first was the 
continued implementation of the ALL programme. 
ALL is an accelerated learning programme that targets 
students below the National Standard. The teachers 
have also completed individual or group Teacher 
Inquire Projects that require them to use research to 
implement innovation to target the individual needs of 
a small group or targeted learners. 
 
YEAR 8 LEAVERS LUNCH 
Last week a group of parents organised and ran a Year 
8 Leavers Lunch. This was an awesome opportunity 
for the graduating class of 2018 to reflect on an 
awesome year. The Year 8 teachers and Father John 
were in attendance at the top table. 
Harry Staples (head boy at St Bedes College) was 
invited as the keynote speaker at the event. Harry 
shared a number of memories about his time at 
Josephôs School as well as providing the students with 
a few words of advice as they move onto high school. 
I have said this before, and I will say it again, the Year 
8 students that we have  this year have been a very 
collegial group that have demonstrated high levels of 
teamwork. This has been an excellent example for the 
rest of the students. It is my belief that it is this 
positive student culture which is a hallmark of what 
makes this school such a wonderful place to teach and 
learn. 
 
 
 



FAREWELL LITURGY 

On Tuesday, the school ran a liturgy to farewell a 

number of staff members who are moving on at the 

end of the year. The liturgy gave the school 

community an opportunity  to celebrate the gift of 

service that these staff members have given - a total 

of over 50 years. 

All these staff members are now moving on to new 

and exciting opportunities. After many years of 

dedicated service Liz Kelly and Joanne Archer will 

be retiring and taking the time out to focus on 

important things like family. 

Lydia Payne has decided to do the big OE. To 

facilitate this adventure she has picked up a position 

as an art teacher at an international school in 

Singapore. 

Amelia Ryman and Sam Jones have taken up diverse 

posts locally with Miss Jones developing her teaching 

skills in a modern learning environment while Miss 

Ryman follows her passion and takes up a role with 

the symphony orchestra. 

Karen Crowley, Jacque Boyce and Allan Whitney 

have worked at St Josephôs School in supporting part-

time roles. Their contracts end at the end of the year.  

All three staff members have played a valuable role 

with either supporting specific students or teachers. 

Their contribution has been greatly valued this year. 

Sally Ward is taking maternity leave next year as she 

and her partner are expecting the birth of their first 

child next year. This is a very special time for them. 

 
BABY NEWS 
There must be something in the air as the school has 

celebrated the news of pending motherhood at least 

twice a year over the last two years. It is therefore my 

pleasure to announce that Rachel Cook and partner 

Graham are expecting the birth of their first child in 

May next year. This is great news for Rachel and 

Graham and we join with the community in wishing 

them happiness during this special time. 

 
CLASS TRANSITION 

Class lists have now been confirmed. We took some 

time out today to transition the children into their 

classrooms which they will have next year. The event 

also included 7 students transitioning from other 

schools to St Josephôs School next year. 

This was a great opportunity for current and new 

students to meet each other in their new classroom. 

For many students it was also an opportunity to get to 

know their new teacher. Unfortunately some of the 

new teachers were unable to attend todayôs event due 

to the ongoing commitment to their current school. 

It is our hope that this opportunity will ensure a 

smooth transition for many children next year. 

 

PARENT INFORMATION 

Please keep an eye out as we have developed two 

documents designed to keep parents informed of 

the school accounts and statutory requirements for 

2018. Hard copies will be sent home next week. 

The information will also be posted on the school 

website. 

The school office will be closed from Monday 18th 

December 2017 to Monday 29th January 2018. If 

you have an urgent message between these dates 

you can either email me - 

principal@stjopapa.school.nz or leave a message 

on the school answer phone. Answer phone 

messages will be cleared regularly from 22 January 

2018 onwards.  
 

STUDENT PORTFOLIOS 
Student portfolios will be sent home tomorrow 
Friday 8 December.  Please retain the 2017 End 
of Year Summary page and return the portfolio to 
school (for all students  returning to St Josephôs 
next year).   
 
LAST DAY OF TERMñFriday 15 December  
At 10am the Year 7 and 8 students will attend an 
Intermediate Liturgy in the hall. 
At 11.30am the whole school will form a guard of 
honour for our Year 8 Valedictory Parade.  Parents 
and families are most welcome to join us.   
School will finish at 12 noon  for all students. 
  

FAMILY FAREWELLS 
We farewell the following St Josephôs School 

families as their youngest child leaves for 

secondary school. We thank these families for their 

contribution and support over many years: 

Archer, Black, Blair, Brunel, Cody, Cumming, 

Fyall, Gillies, Grassam Groufsky, Griffiths, 

Han, Hill, Kelleher, Kofoed, Kwak, Lane, Lee, 

Legaspi, Meates, Mendoza, Raines, Rawlings, 

Roder, Sutcliffe, Williams Strachan and 

Woollett. 
 
MISSIONS 
Mission money collected each week has been 
distributed as follows: 
 Caritas    $ 1,500  
 St Vincent de Paul Society $ 1,000   
 Catholic Social Services $   500 
 City Mission   $   500 
 Marralomeda   $   300   
 Family Life   $   200 
 Faith and Light   $   200 
As well as the above we also donated: 
¶ $900 to the Philippine Mission 
¶ $2,000 to Caritas from our Lenten Appeal 
¶ $1,000 to Mufti Mania in July 
¶ $300 to the Maddie Collins  Give a Little 
¶ $1,000 to Edgecumbe Primary School 

 

 

 

mailto:principal@stjopapa.school.nz


                                        In Sympathy 
We offer our deepest sympathy to Arabella  and 
Jai Anderson on the death of their  great 
grandmother. Our thoughts and prayers are with  
them and their family  at this sad time. 

FAITH FACT 
Tomorrow we commemorate the 
Immaculate Conception of the 
Blessed Virgin Mary.The Feast of 
the Immaculate Conception 
probably began in the Eastern 
Church as a celebration of St. Anne, Mary's mother, a 
feast that is still kept in the East. Since at least the 
seventh century in the west we've made St. Anne's feast 
into a celebration of Mary's conception. Find out out more 
about the Immaculate Conception here.  

HELP! ROAD PATROL PARENTS NEEDEDñ2018 
We still need parent supervisors for road patrol on 
Mondays & Thursdays (8.30am to 8.55am) for next 
year.  Please contact Mrs Kim Collins, 
kim.collins@stjopapa.school.nz  if you can help. 
 
CHAMPIONSHIP ATHLETICS  
A massive congratulations to the Centrals Athletics 

Team who represented SJS to the highest of 

standards. Thank you to all the parents for 

transporting the team, to Mrs Gill, Mr McGuire and 

Miss Cook for being team managers and our zone 

marshal. 

 

Well done to Matthew Kofoed who was placed 2nd 

in his shot put and discus, Finlay Neale who was 

placed 3rd in the 11 year old boys high jump and to 

the 13 year old girls relay team (Caitlin Andrews, 

Brooke Roder, Gemma Lysaght and Chelsea 

Allen) for getting 3rd in their event.  
 

CHRISTMAS GIVING 
As the school year draws 

to a close we are reminded 

once again that we are a 

faith community who base 

our lives on the teachings 

of Jesus Christ. 

As a Catholic School we 

are called on to to care for 

others. Once again Saint 

Vincent de Paul are 

collecting gifts to 

distribute to those in need.  If you are able to can you 

please wrap up a small gift for a child or an adult. 

attach the gift card stating who the gift would be 

appropriate for (ie male / female / age) and place it in 

the container supplied in the office foyer.  Thank you 

for your generosity.  Jacque Culling 

2017 SCHOOL PRODUCTIONñRhyme with a Reason  
¶ If your child requires the bus next week to/

from Burnside High School,  TOMORROW is 
the last day to return the form.  Thank you. 

¶ Due to the restricted seating allocation at the 
Aurora Centre this year we have had to limit 
seats for the Thursday Evening performance.  
This has been a massive job allocating the 
ticket requests fairly and prioritising for our 
Year 1 and Year 8s. We apologise if we have 
been unable to accommodate your requests.  
All tickets will be sent home with your child 
TOMORROW. 

CHRISTMAS MASS TIMES 

All Masses at St Gregoryõs Church 

Christmas Eve  

6.00 pm  ñLittliesò Vigil Mass) 

8.30pm,   Vigil Mass 

Midnight Mass 

Christmas Day  

8.30am,  10.00am  

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Heritage Productions will be picking up the final 

orders for photos tomorrow morning.  If you wish to 

order any of the Sports, Cultural, Leadership or New 

Entrant Photos taken recently these must be in to the 

school office by 9am Friday 8 December. 

 

LOVED CATS NEED NEW HOME 
The Brosnahan family is moving to Colombia and 

feel it unfair to take their beloved cats with 

them.  The home they had organised for the cats has 

fallen through and now they need a new 

family.  They are two moggies (sisters) about 3 years 

old, well house trained and family friendly.  Would 

suit a family with kids older than 6 years old.  Please 

call Gretchen on 021.704.028 if you would like to 

adopt them. (desexing, microchipping and 

vaccinations up to date). 

MRS KELLY 
As I finish at St Josephôs at the end of next week I 
just want to say a very sincere thank you, parents, 

for your support and friendship.  It has been a 
privilege to be part of the learning journey of so 

many of your wonderful children over the past 27 
years.  I will take with me many happy memories. 

~ Liz Kelly ~ 

http://www.newadvent.org/cathen/07674d.htm


ST JOSEPHõS PARISH FIRST RECONCILIATION AND  
FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 2018 (YEAR 4 STUDENTS 
AND OLDER) 
Introduction Evening:    

Wednesday 4th March 7.00 pm 

First Reconciliation:    

Wednesday 30th May June 7.00 pm 

First Holy Communion Days:   

Saturday 9th June 6.00 pm Mass orSunday 10th June 

10.00 am Mass. 

Enrolment Forms will be available early 2018 

Contact Irene Maguire for any queries on 027 

6229415  irenemaguire100@live.com  

BOOK LAUNCH 
EXCITING BOOK LAUNCH 

Check this out  - Divine Love, Life Love, Human 

Love. Read about a young girlôs conversion to 

Godôs love. Fr Thanh Tranôs inaugural book 

launch is on Friday 8th December  at 6.00pm in St 

Gregory's Parish Centre.  If you canôt make the 

launch, books can be purchased ($20.00) through 

Wilma in the parish office.  
 

THE ANNUAL CHRISTMAS EVE PAGEANT 
At St Josephôs Parishôs Christmas Eve Littliesô 

Vigil Mass, we are inviting your children to be 

part of the Annual Christmas Eve Pageant.  The 

pageant starts at 5.40 pm and Mass is at 6.00pm 

on Christmas Eve.  Do you have a budding Mary, 

Joseph, Shepherds or Angels in your home? If so 

ï please contact Irene Maguire on 027 6229415 or 

irenemaguire100@live.com. There will be a team 

of school parents coordinating this. Once we have 

our ócastô, one practice will be arranged during the 

week leading up to Christmas Eve.  Parents are 

invited to join in the fun and be part of the team as 

well!  We look forward to hearing from you soon.  

PTA  NEWS 
LUNCHESðtomorrow  - Hot Dogs $2.50    

Thank you to our helpers  Sara Matthews and Gretchen Brosnahan. 

GUITAR AND UKULELE LESSONS 
Pat Kearns has some free slots for lessons at 

lunchtimes, Monday and Tuesday and 3pm 

Wednesdays for anyone interested in learning guitar 

or ukulele. Contact him on 3492 689 or 027 277 

4023 or email pat.kearns001@clear.net.nz. 




